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EXTRACTS FROM PARISH MAGAZINES OF THE PAST (very different from our own dear journal) 
Mo Chisman found these articles in the set of bound copies of old MPMs she found at a jumble sale.
 In typical Mo style she has added her comments.


GOD SAVE THE QUEEN - February 1887
The women and girls of the United Kingdom of all ages, ranks, classes, beliefs and opinions, are asked to join in one common offering to THEIR QUEEN, in token of loyalty, affection and reverence towards the only female Sovereign in history who for 50 years has born the toils and troubles of public life, known the sorrows that fall to all women, and WIFE, MOTHER, WIDOW AND RULER, held up a bright and spotless example to her own and all other nations. 
CONTRIBUTIONS FROM ONE PENNY
The nature of the offering will be decided by the Queen herself!  A meeting in furtherance of this object will be held at the Coach House Mickleham Hall on Tuesday 8th February at four o’clock in the afternoon’ …   (The Coach House was used frequently for meetings, concerts etc, before the village hall was built.  It is now the home of David and Shelagh Mack.) 

THE CLUBS - May 1887
The Coal Club will again be able to support itself without aid of subscriptions, but kind assistance is once more asked on behalf of the Clothing and Boot and Shoe Club.
The Night School will reassemble on Monday 31st October 1887, at 7.30 pm in the School Room 
(this is the old school on Byttom Hill).  The fee 1d per night.  A good opportunity for young men and lads who have a desire for self-improvement. (Presumably the girls didn’t need it! 

THE PARISH MAGAZINE - November 1887
The ninth year of the Mickleham Parish Magazine, the circulation last year was nearly 170 with 66 bound volumes.  Among the parochial events were the consecration of the new burial ground and great improvements to the Old Barn at West Humble.  The ages of those whom death removed from us varied from 18 to 87 years, seventeen baptisms and three marriages (a slight imbalance!) and 10 funerals.  Much help was given to the clergy by parishioners of all classes (!) in the Sunday and Day schools and in the management of the clothing and shoe clubs and visiting the sick and needy. 

A few Gems from the Parish Magazines of the 1930s 

THE CRICKET CLUB - June 1934
A shadow lies across the season now begun.  No more beautiful surroundings could be wished - the hills round, lovely old trees to shade the visitors; a ground that has been made level and kept well by willing volunteers.  It is a charming scene on Saturday afternoons in summer.  Over it lies the threat of the new main road! (the Mickleham by-pass).  If this matures it will be marred if not rendered impossible.  Escape there is none from the edicts of the mighty, we trust that another site may be found.  (Nothing new is there?)  




CHOIR EXCURSION - July 1934
This will take place to Bognor on Monday, July 9th.  A motor coach will leave the church gate at 7.30 am (!) and return at 9 pm (they believed in getting value for money).  There may be a few seats available which will be given in order of application.  The charges for the coach (bet it looked like the one in ‘Milly Molly Mandy’) have been raised from £5.5s.0d to £8.  Hence, we must charge 5/- adults and 3/- children which is the share of the seat (I should think this took a bit of finding with the average wage at about £2.10s.0d per week).  A meat tea will be provided at Leslie’s Cafe High St. Bognor at 4 pm at 2/- per head.  Given our usual fine day it should be a delightful drive and a pleasant day at the seaside. 

WATER SHORTAGE - October 1934
It may not be known that some of our cottages have had, for twelve months, to be supplied with all their water by cartage.  This is a real danger to health, as the supply must be strictly limited (!)  We are glad to state that the SCC are now linking them to the waterworks (!) 

Mo Chisman 




